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What is this project about?  

 

 

 
Many young people with learning 
disabilities have health problems 
that mean they will not live as long 
as other people. 
 
This project helps you, your family 
and friends and your care-givers 
to have conversations about 
end of life care. 

What is end of life care 
planning? 

 

 
 

 
End of life care planning is a way 
of talking about, writing down and 
sharing your views as to what 
you would like to happen as you 
come to the end of your life. 
 

What does an end of life care 
plan include? 

 

 
 

 
 

An end of life care plan could 
include: 

 Who you want with you as 
you are dying? 

 Where you would like to be - 
for example, at home, in a 
hospice or hospital? 

 What sort of treatment and 
care you would like? 

 What sort of treatment and 
care you would not like? 

 What music or belongings 
you would like with you? 
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Who is an end of life care plan 
for? 

 

 

 
The care plan is for you first as 
you know what is best for you. An 
end of life care plan also lets 
other people know your end of 
life wishes if you agree to share 
this.  
 
The ‘other people’ include your 
family, friends and care-givers in 
health and social care.  
 

What is good about an end of 
life care plan? 

 

  
It allows you to have your say 
about important decisions. It also 
allows you to share your views 
with people who care for you. Our 
approach is based on values 
such as those you can see in the 
bubble on the left. 
 

What is not so good about an 
end of life care plan? 

 

 

 
You might worry about changing 
your mind about what you want 
at the end of life. 
 
This is not a problem as end of 
life care planning is a 
conversation that continues with 
you and your family, friends and 
care-givers. You can update your 
wishes at any time. 
 

We hope this summary will help 
you and your care-givers to 
start the conversation about 
your end of life care. 

You can read the full report and 
see the ADVANCE Toolkit at 
https://www.surrey.ac.uk/internati
onal-care-ethics-observatory 

 

Respect, Dignity 

Choice, Equality 

Chi 

https://www.surrey.ac.uk/international-care-ethics-observatory
https://www.surrey.ac.uk/international-care-ethics-observatory
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Who ran and funded this 
project? 

 

 

The people who worked on this 
project are: Ann Gallagher is 
Professor of Ethics and Care at the 
University of Surrey  
Email: a.gallagher@surrey.ac.uk  
Matthew Peacock is Research 
Fellow & Anne Arber is Senior 
Lecturer at the University of Surrey 
 
The project was funded by 
Health Education England 
working across Kent, Surrey & 
Sussex and is part of the 
Intellectual Disabilities 
programme. 
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